
https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/community/schools-childcare/k-12-guidance.html
https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/community/schools-childcare/k-12-guidance.html
https://www.dph.illinois.gov/countyschool
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2. Vaccinations: Vaccination is currently the leading public health prevention strategy to 

end the COVID-19 pandemic.  Promoting vaccination can help schools safely return 

to in-person learning as well as extracurricular activities and sports. 

 

District 211 has held three vaccination clinics on-site and list available vaccination 

clinics on all its websites.  Scheduling assistance is available for families if needed. 

Current guidance indicates that vaccinated individuals have lessor quarantine 

restrictions than unvaccinated individuals.  Parents may share vaccine information 

with the school, but it is not required.  

 

3. Masks and Buses: Masks should be worn indoors by all individuals (age 2 and older) 

http://link.isbe.net/c/6/?T=OTAyMDg4NDQ%3AMDItYjIxMTk0LWJlMDNlN2ZlMjlmODQ4OThiY2IxYjk3ZjhjYjlhZDMz%3AbHNtYWxsQGQyMTEub3Jn%3AY29udGFjdC04OGQzZTlmNTZlZjRlYTExYTgxNjAwMGQzYTU5MTNiZC05ZTZmNjMyZGE1N2M0MDFjYjRmMGFkYTQ3ZGVjY2ZiYg%3AZmFsc2U%3AMw%3A%3AaHR0cHM6Ly93d3cuY2RjLmdvdi9xdWFyYW50aW5lL21hc2tzL21hc2stdHJhdmVsLWd1aWRhbmNlLmh0bWw_X2NsZGVlPWJITnRZV3hzUUdReU1URXViM0puJnJlY2lwaWVudGlkPWNvbnRhY3QtODhkM2U5ZjU2ZWY0ZWExMWE4MTYwMDBkM2E1OTEzYmQtOWU2ZjYzMmRhNTdjNDAxY2I0ZjBhZGE0N2RlY2NmYmImZXNpZD1lN2ZjZTZmNS1lNWUzLWViMTEtYmFjYi0wMDIyNDgwODYyNDk&K=Admw9uC_9rE_cOqMm5JyHg


3 

 

District 211 currently has BinaxNow COVID-19 tests available for optional student 

and staff use. BinaxNOW is provided free of charge by the Cook County 

Department of Public Health (CCDPH) and the IDPH.  Parent consent is required 

for student COVID-19 testing. District 211 is seeking to finalize an agreement with 

SHIELD Illinois COVID-19 testing to allow for an optional screening testing 

program for employees and parents to choose for their children.  

 

All ventilation systems in District 211 buildings meet or exceed current standards 

for airflow based upon occupancy, have increased frequency of filter changes 

and have undergone routine maintenance inspections prior to the start of the 

school year. 

 

District 211 bathrooms are available for handwashing and hand sanitizer will 

remain available for use.   

 

District 211 employees, parents and students will receive reminders every six 

weeks, or when information changes, regarding the IDPH-identified symptoms of 

COVID-19.  Individuals who are sick or develop symptoms should remain home. 

Support 




